
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Friday 19th June 2015                                       Summer Term; Issue 10 

Sharmans Cross Junior School 
Striving for Excellence 

0121 705 2379        45office@sharmans-cross.solihull.sch.uk          www.sharmans-cross.com 

Dates for your diary: 

2015 
 
 

 

 

 

 

June 

 

 

 

22nd – 3LS Fruit Farm Trip 

22nd – School Photographer 

23rd – 3EP Fruit Farm Trip 

23rd – School Photographer 

24th – Redridge Meeting for       

          Parents @ 6.30pm 

24th – Anti Bullying  

          Workshop 

25th – Y4 @ Cricket Festival  

25th – Tudor Grange      

          Induction Day 

25th – New Intake Evening 

26th – 3ZJ Fruit Farm Trip 

26th – Tudor Grange  

          Induction Day 

26th – 3LS Outdoor Learning 

26th – 3EP Outdoor Learning 

26th – School Bank 

29th – Y6 First Aid 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

SCHOOL NURSE TEAM  

CONTACT NUMBER = 

0121 746 4550 or 

0121 746 4435 
 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

This week has raced by and we have so much to look forward to over the coming weeks; 

Year 6 are busy practising for their end of year performance, Year 5 for their 

performance at Solihull School next week, the whole school anti-bullying workshops next 

week, Year 3’s visit to the fruit farm and Year 4’s visit to Lunt Fort to name but a few! 

 

Uniform 

 

Please could I ask that our high standards of presentation are maintained throughout 

the summer months?  Pupils should only wear school shoes, not trainers or canvas pumps 

please. 

 

Attendance and Punctuality 

 

Please could you ensure that pupils are in class by 9 a.m. ready to start learning?  The 

bell is rung at 8:50 to bring pupils into school for their early morning English work.  I do 

appreciate that sometimes mornings can be a little frantic, but would ask for your full 

cooperation to ensure learning time is maximised for every pupil.  Equally, I would ask 

that all pupils are collected on time at the end of the school day.  If you are going to be 

delayed for any reason, please contact the office immediately – thank you for your 

support in this. 

 

Awards 

 

Best class attendance:   4VW   

 

Tidiest corridor: Year 6 

 

Tidiest classroom: 5HS 

 

 

Best wishes, 

 

Miss Wilkes 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Value for the week beginning 22nd June 2015 

 

Value of the week is ‘peace’. 
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SC KIDS CLUB 

 

Week commencing 22nd June 2015 

SC Kids are FULL on Thursday at breakfast club, with limited vacancies on Wednesday and 

Thursday at after school club. 

Next Friday 26th June is the closing date for bookings for the summer holiday club. Please 

be reminded that the number of bookings we receive by this date will inform us as to 

whether running the clubs this summer is viable. 

 

Many thanks 

Lyn Hoban 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 

 

Would you like to help keep our library tidy, organised and up to date?  We need one or two 

parent volunteers to come in and maintain the library, for around two hours per week please.  

The time or day can be flexible to suit you each week.  So far, we have been lucky enough to 

have Mrs Hazzard helping us, but unfortunately she now has other commitmments, 

therefore we need to replace her.  Thank you for all of your help Mrs Hazzard!  She has 

kindly agreed to show the new person how the systems work.  If you are interested please 

email 45office@sharmans-cross.solihull.sch.uk and mark the subject for the attention of 

Mrs Rowe.   

 

Thank you very much. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

REDRIDGE MEETING 

Please note: There will be a meeting for parents of children going to Redridge in September 

2015, this will be held on Wednesday 24th June at 6.30pm in the school hall. Please can we 

also remind you that the £50 deposit is required by Thursday 25th June 2015. 

 

Thank You 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

YOUR PTA NEEDS YOU!! 

Summer Fair 2015 

on Friday 3 July 

5pm- 7.30pm 

 

This year our Summer Fair will have a garden party theme and the PTA really needs help 

from anybody who can spare some of their precious time.  Whether you can help by working 

at home wrapping sweet gifts or an hour to help ticket the tombola every bit of time, no 

matter how small, will help. Please contact the PTA on sharmanscrosspta@hotmail.co.uk. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

SEN COFFEE MORNING 

 

On Wednesday 8th July we will be holding an SEN coffee morning at 9am. This will focus on 

the transition to Secondary School. Secondary SENCOs from our feeder schools will be 

available to discuss the transition process and answer any questions. We look forward to 

seeing lots of you there! 

 

Jane Ferguson 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

SHIRLEY LIONS CARNIVAL 

 

This year there will be a theme to the Carnival - 'Pirates'.  If your child is 11 years old or 

under get a pirates outfit on and head over to Shirley Park on    

Saturday July 11th 2015, 12 noon till 4.30pm.  

Fancy Dress judging will be at 3.30pm.  

Dates for your diary: 

2015 
 

 

 

 

 

 

July 

 

1st – Alderbrook Induction Day 

1st – Light Hall Induction Day  

1st – Lyndon Induction Day 

1st – Governors’ Strategy 

Meeting 

1st -  PTA Meeting (pm) 

1st – 3ZJ Outdoor Learning 

2nd – Y4 Lunt Fort Trip 

3rd – Coffee Morning 

3rd – School Bank 

3rd – PTA Summer Fair 

6th – Langley Induction Day 

6th – Y4 Lunt Fort Trip 

7th – Sports’ Day 

8th – SEN Coffee Morning 

8th – Y4 Lunt Fort Trip 

8th – Y3 Swimming 

9th – Y3 Swimming 

9th – Open Evening 

10th – Y3 Swimming 

10th – School Bank 

13th – Y3 Swimmimg 

13th – Y6 at Solihull School 

14th – Y6 at Solihull School 

15th – Y6 at Solihull School 

15th – Y6 Evening Performance 

16th - Y6 Leavers’ Tea 

16th – Y6 Leavers’ Disco (pm) 

17th – School Bank 

17th – Y6 Leavers Assembly (pm) 

17th – TERM ENDS 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

SCHOOL NURSE TEAM CONTACT 

NUMBER = 

0121 746 4550 or 

0121 746 4435 
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